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Note from the Principal
Dear Girdwood PK-8 School Families,

Happy Holidays! It is hard to believe we are in the final month of 2023, and we are almost done with the second quarter of the school year! We 
hope you all join us for our PTA Holiday Bazaar next Saturday, December 9th, from 12-4 pm, and our Primary Holiday Concert 
on December 20th at 6:30 pm. Both events are sure to bring you some holiday cheer! Our community is amazing and gives so much during this 
time of year! We have many programs that reflect Girdwood's caring community culture. Our students will soon be gathering canned food for our 
annual canned food drive that helps support local families. We will also continue our Angel Tree and hope you will reach out to brighten the 
holiday season for local families. 

During the month of December, we are completing our winter MAP Benchmark Assessment in math and English language arts for grades 3-6 
next week and mClass testing for students in grades K-3 Wednesday, 12/13. These are assessments that help us determine if students are making 
adequate progress. These tests are given three times a year to see how students are progressing. A large part of students making adequate growth 
is through good attendance in school. Please make sure that your children are in school unless they are ill. The goal for each student is to be in 
school 90% of the school year. That means students can only miss approximately 17 days of the entire year to reach this goal. A high attendance 
rate is important because students are more likely to succeed in academic and social skills when they attend school consistently. It is difficult for 
their teacher and the class to build their skills and progress if a large number of students are frequently absent. 

Our staff is continuing to gain knowledge on the Professional Learning Community (PLC) structure and the benefits of our collaboration to our 
students' learning. Thank you for being flexible with our one hour late start on Mondays, which allows our teaching staff to meet each week.  We 
have developed the following during our PLC time: 

ASD and Girdwood School Mission: Educating all students for success in life.

Girdwood School Vision:  Girdwood PK-8 is a school of engaged learners committed to academic excellence, who act with integrity, and are 
inspired by nature while rooted in community.

Collective Commitments for our Girdwood School Staff: 
1. Use data to inform and ensure all students are on a path for success and create data informed support for student needs. 
2. Utilize a variety of instructional strategies to engage and meet individual learning needs that promote growth and challenge all 

students. 
3. Communicate with team members and colleagues to monitor and support success strategies. 
4. Develop and implement a writing continuum through the grade levels. 
5. Review and respond to our school’s Peer Climate and Connectedness surveys annually and then use research to inform instructional 

strategies that promote positive peer relationships. 
6. Collaborate with staff and families to identify and support students with SEL needs. 
7. Develop and implement an effective SEL model that encourages empathy and peer respect at every grade level and across curriculums 

and classrooms. 
8. Empower students to be involved in a meaningful way to promote student voice through authentic leadership opportunities at each 

grade level. 
9. Help students learn by doing in the greater Girdwood Community and our natural spaces through programs such as school ski days, 

days of service, intensives, middle school electives, wow trips, pie social, harvest potluck, travel opportunities, school garden, guest 
presenters, parent nights, class field trips, and supporting our Four Valleys Community School and School PTA who provide funds and 
opportunities for these activities. 

10. Provide parents with resources, strategies, and information to help students succeed.

 Just a few reminders for all:
• Keep up with your child's grades and assignments through accessing Q Parent Connect at any time. Do you know how to login to Q? If 

not, give our front office a call at 742-5300 to get your login and password.
• Winter is here, or at least it feels like it. Please send your student to school with appropriate gear and clothing. We go outside everyday 

rain or shine unless the temperatures are below negative 10 degrees. 
Students begin winter break on December 22nd and return to school on January 8th. I hope you all have an excellent holiday season and winter 
break! 

All The Best,

Kari Anderson, Principal



 Upcoming Events 


11/30  School Play, “Shrek”, at 7 pm

12/1    School Play, “Shrek”, at 7 pm

12/1   Community Christmas Tree Lighting, 6 pm

12/4   Middle School Girl’s Volleyball Game @ Begich 
MS  5:30pm

12/5  6-8 Grade Math MAP Winter Benchmark 
Assessment

12/6  3-5 Grade Math MAP Winter Benchmark 
Assessment

12/7  3-5 Grade ELA MAP Winter Benchmark 
Assessment

12/9  Middle School Girl’s Volleyball Jamboree @ Clark 
MS  9-3pm

12/9  PTA Holiday Bazaar 12-4pm

12/12  6-8 Grade ELA MAP Winter Benchmark 
Assessment

12/13  K-3 mClass ELA Winter Benchmark Assessment

12/19  PTA Meeting @ GBC 6-8pm

12/20  Primary Holiday Show  6:30pm

12/21  Staff vs. Students Capture the Ball  2:30pm

12/22  End of the Second Quarter—No School for 
Students—State Released Grading Day

12/22-1/7  Winter Break

TEXT MESSAGES


Sign Up and receive text messages 
from ASD regarding school closures 
and late busses. You must opt in. 
They are not automatic. Visit ASD’s 
website to learn more about receiving 
text messages:

http://www.asdk12.org/textupdates.


 Girdwood K-8 and the           
Girdwood PTA are on Facebook. 
Please check our pages out and 
“LIKE” us!We will be posting 

frequently and our pages will have 
the latest  school information.                                        


Anchorage School Board


Margo Bellamy, president

Carl Jacobs, vice president


Kelly Lessens, treasurer

Dora Wilson, clerk


Dave Donley

Andy Holleman


Pat Higgins


ASD Superintendent

Dr. Jharrett Bryan


PTA Board Members


Andrea Anderson, president

Emily Marenco, vice president


Melissa Randich, secretary

Anna Russell, treasurer


Julie Pierre Leclerc, member 
at large


Nico Honnegger, member 
representative


Jennifer Derks, Shannon 
Derks,


teacher representatives

We would like to shout out a big 
THANK YOU to Subway and the 
Ice Cream Shop, Girdwood K-8’s 
school business partners! If you 
know of anyone else who would 
like to be our partner, please let 

us know.

https://webmail.asdk12.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=6sAXhBDtHHZqSDt05fdL0PYMRr_AZrNhvMbO8RrBUD5X7OMrts3SCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBhAHMAZABrADEAMgAuAG8AcgBnAC8AdABlAHgAdAB1AHAAZABhAHQAZQBzAA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.asdk12.org%2ftextupdates






mClass Winter Benchmark ELA Assessment Family Information
As part of The Alaska Reads Act, the State of Alaska requires that districts 
administer an early literacy screening tool three times a year to students in grades 
K-3 to identify potential reading difficulties in order to improve reading outcomes 
for students. Families can read more about this comprehensive K-3 reading policy at 
The Alaska Reads Act website: education.alaska.gov/akreads. mClass with DIBELS 
8th Edition Assessments is the State of Alaska Department of Education’s and 
ASD’s Early Literacy benchmark screening and progress monitoring tool for 
students in grades K-3 in reading. mClass utilizes curriculum-based measures and is 
used by schools as part of the ASD Comprehensive Assessment System to support 
informed instructional decisions. The Alaska Department of Education & Early 
Development explains the decision to adopt mClass as the statewide literacy 
screener at the following website: https://education.alaska.gov/Alaska-Reading-
Resources/Statewide-Early-Literacy-Screener . mClass screening assessments will 
be administered in-person at Girdwood School to our K-3 students on 12/13/23. 
Results for K-3 students that were assessed during a benchmark window, will be 
available in Parent Connect by January 5, 2024. ParentConnection Login 
Information and Reference Guide can be found at parentconnect.asdk12.org. mClass 
Winter Benchmark ELA Assessment Family Information

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.alaska.gov%2Fakreads&data=05%7C01%7Cnix_bethanie%40asdk12.org%7Cdf18f5b393ef47af0c0108dbf115598e%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C638368846554542466%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AtGVI3Fe3y2Odam7X%2FlerTQgLHu1RDI9scbBAm6UC2g%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.alaska.gov%2FAlaska-Reading-Resources%2FStatewide-Early-Literacy-Screener&data=05%7C01%7Cnix_bethanie%40asdk12.org%7Cdf18f5b393ef47af0c0108dbf115598e%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C638368846554551736%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MoLBvF4hgmAGhb0Q%2BvI%2F%2FTQ7qklzh%2BhfUcH51G7TofA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.alaska.gov%2FAlaska-Reading-Resources%2FStatewide-Early-Literacy-Screener&data=05%7C01%7Cnix_bethanie%40asdk12.org%7Cdf18f5b393ef47af0c0108dbf115598e%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C638368846554551736%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MoLBvF4hgmAGhb0Q%2BvI%2F%2FTQ7qklzh%2BhfUcH51G7TofA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.alaska.gov%2FAlaska-Reading-Resources%2FStatewide-Early-Literacy-Screener&data=05%7C01%7Cnix_bethanie%40asdk12.org%7Cdf18f5b393ef47af0c0108dbf115598e%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C638368846554551736%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MoLBvF4hgmAGhb0Q%2BvI%2F%2FTQ7qklzh%2BhfUcH51G7TofA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.asdk12.org%2FPage%2F18130&data=05%7C01%7Cnix_bethanie%40asdk12.org%7Cdf18f5b393ef47af0c0108dbf115598e%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C638368846554556645%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JX0t7E8ZwR6NV9Vx%2FPhjAF0%2Fwv7xsp%2FeWeU2Kk7F2dM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.asdk12.org%2FPage%2F18130&data=05%7C01%7Cnix_bethanie%40asdk12.org%7Cdf18f5b393ef47af0c0108dbf115598e%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C638368846554556645%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JX0t7E8ZwR6NV9Vx%2FPhjAF0%2Fwv7xsp%2FeWeU2Kk7F2dM%3D&reserved=0

















